
HBA AGM 2024 

Report from the Secretary 

 
Marjorie Lukyn Charity:  £1,139 (£1,068 last year) was collected for the charity, 'Open 
Door St Albans' with Watford's contribution outstanding.  The donation was rounded up 
to £1,200 by the committee. 

The charity selected for 2024-25 is Mudlarks, Hertford.  For those who do not know, 
Mudlarks is a Hertford-based charity supporting adults with learning disabilities and 
mental health concerns. It runs a number of allotments and a café in Fore Street. 

 

The EBU will not be increasing the UMS for the coming year. 

Geoff Cordingley  
Secretary 


